
From: Mike Temple [mailto:   
Sent: 13 May 2018 07:27 
To: NATIONALCASEWORK <NATIONALCASEWORK@dft.gov.uk> 
Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Ref: Closure of Princes Parade road 
 
I have already submitted my detailed opposition to this development to FHDC as it is unacceptable 
and creates significant harm. However, it seems that FHDC is determined to undermine the wishes of 
the local people. I am dismayed at some of the tactics being used by FHDC in keeping information 
from the electorate as well as apparently overstating the costs of the sports centre development at 
Nicholls quarry. If the development were to be granted planning permission there is no overriding 
need to move the road as the proposed buildings could be served from the existing road. It is 
therefore not necessary for it to be stopped up and realigned for this development to take place. The 
whole development is to the detriment of locals with no account of their view being taken at all.  
 
I include this submission in that statement. 
 
I would like to request that this stopping up order to be considered by the Secretary of State at the 
same time as the planning application so that he may see the full picture. 
 
The closure of the road will affect my way of life as I use it en route to Hythe frequently. I have already 
raised my concerns over the impact of this proposed road next to the canal would have. The loss of 
this route would add traffic to the main road into Hythe, which is already very busy. I have already 
been impacted by the installation of parking meters along PP which has now taken away my main 
reason for moving here, easy access to the seafront any day of the week to just read on the beach. 
This is something I have dreamt about all my life and now it has been taken away.  
 
In addition, £10k has already been spent putting the meters on the wrong side of the road which you 
are now proposing to close. Sorry, but is someone a bit thick at FHDC? I am paying for all of this 
through my council tax and would expect some accountability.  
 
You will be losing yet more votes come the 24th May. 
 
 
Regards 
 
Mike Temple 

 
 

 
 

 




